DEPARTMENT OF EXTERNAL AFFAIRS
MINISTERE DES AFFAIRES EXTERIEURES

¥

communiqué

No.: 169 September 2, 1987.

N°:

VISIT OF THE BRITISH FOREIGN AND COMMONWEALTH SECRETARY
SEPTEMBER 7-8, 1987

The Secretary of State for External Affairs,
the Right Honourable Joe Clark, announced today that
the British Foreign and Commonwealth Secretary, the
Right Honourable Sir Geoffrey Howe, will undertake
a brief working visit to Canada September 7-8.

The visit will provide both ministers with
an opportunity to meet after the Francophone Summit
and as a prelude to the Commonwealth Heads of Government
Meeting.

The two ministers meet regqularly to hold
discussions on bilateral and international issues
of mutual interest. Mr. Clark was in London last
January and Sir Geoffrey Howe visited Ottawa in
September 1985.
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